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Agenda Item 
Item 5. A. - Public Hearing - The matter of the None Foot Channel Permanent Disposal Sites Acquisition and Development 
Basic Water Management Project 

Prepared By 
Linda Loomis, Administrator 

Summary 
This item is the next step in the process the LMRWD began in September 2015.  The Board of Managers adopted Resolution 

15-12 initiating the process.  The Board then commissioned Burns & McDonnell to prepare an estimate of the costs the 

District could expect to incur managing dredge material and maintaining the Vernon Avenue Dredge Material Placement 

site over the course of the next 25 years.  This report was received by the Board in February of 2017. 

The Board also commissioned a report of the special benefit the 9-foot Navigation Channel has on real property that has 

access to the Channel.  Patchin Messner Dodd & Brumm was retained to prepare this report, which the Board received in 

October of 2017.  The proposed project was then sent to the MN DNR and BWSR (Board of Water & Soil Resources) for 

comment.  Comments were received from both agencies in 2018. 

The next step in the process is to hold a public hearing.  A public hearing was called at the August 15, 2018 meeting of the 

Board of Managers of the Lower Minnesota River Watershed District.  Notice of the hearing was published in the August 26, 

2018 and September 2, 2018 editions of the Star Tribune newspaper.  Notice was also emailed to all the MN DNR, BWSR 

counties and cities that have portions of its jurisdictions within the LMRWD and affected property owners (those properties 

for which the LMRWD had emails).  All affected properties were sent notices via US Postal Service using the address of 

record at the County in which the affected property is located. 

At the hearing on September 17th, the Board will open the public hearing, take testimony and answer questions from those 

in attendance at the hearing wishing to speak.  After everyone wishing to speak has had an opportunity to do so, the Board 

will then decide its next step.  Possible steps include, but are not limited to the following: 

1. Closing the hearing and make a motion to proceed with the project 

2. Continuing the hearing and provide direction to staff as to next steps 

Attachments 
Resolution 15-12 Directing Initiation of Proceedings to Modify the Nine Foot Channel Permanent Disposal Sites Acquisition 
and Development Basic Water Management Project 
Comments from MN DNR 
Estimate of Probable Cost (found online) 
Special Benefit Study (found online) 

Recommended Action 
Staff will bring a list of possible actions for the Board to take to the hearing 

 

Executive Summary for Action 
Lower Minnesota River Watershed District Board of Managers Meeting 

Monday, September 17, 2018 

Please note the meeting date has changed from Wednesday to 

Monday and the meeting will be held at the Scott County 

Law Enforcement Center, 301 Fuller Street South, Shakopee 

http://lowermnriverwd.org/application/files/1315/3400/5568/Item_7.D._-_Estimate_of_Probable_Cost.pdf
http://lowermnriverwd.org/application/files/4715/3400/5279/Clay_Dodd_Report_10-517.pdf











